
 

Requirements for Using BlueJeans 
 
 

BlueJeans is a cloud-based system to connect your computer to the seminary system.  BlueJeans 

allows you to connect from anywhere in the world, as long as you have an internet connection.  

Since BlueJeans is a video-conferencing host for class meetings, there are some basic details you 

need to know before joining your first class. 

The CIV Department will be your point of contact for joining a BlueJeans meeting and when 

problems arise.  They can be contacted at civ@nobts.edu or (504) 816-8431.  

You will receive two emails from the CIV Department.  The first email will give the link to the 

meeting with the meeting ID number.  A second email will set up a testing time with the NOBTS 

CIV office.   

 

What do I need to use BlueJeans within the NOBTS system? 

 

•Ethernet cable connection (WiFi is not acceptable).  The Ethernet cable connects from back 

of modem or router to your computer. 

•A Webcam (laptops have built-in webcam) 

•A headset with a microphone  

•A quiet place with limited distractions  

 

 

What are the guidelines for communicating on BlueJeans? 

 

•There is a one-second delay from the time anyone speaks. 

•Remember to keep your microphone muted when you are not speaking to the class. 

•Let the speaker know if you cannot hear them, so they can adjust their volume. 

•Contact the CIV department for assistance immediately if you are having problems. They 

can be contacted at civ@nobts.edu or (504) 816-8431. 

 


